Notes from The Grange, Kinsley & Greenview Medical Centres

PRG meeting
Tuesday 21st June 2011
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Patient Representative

Angela Marwood (AM)
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Margaret Taberner (MT)
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Dr Crawley


GP

Jill Dufton 


NHS Wakefield District PCT
Apologies 
Phyl Wood


Patient Representative

Philip Wood


Patient Representative

Actions from last meeting
It was noted that JB, MT and SP names were spelt incorrectly, these have now been changed.  It was also noted that Karen Brown was also missing from the list of people present at the meeting.
As there were only 2 patient members at the meeting it was agreed that roles and responsibilities would be looked at in future meetings when the group is fairly represented.

One member commented on reading the notes from the last meeting that they found them very interesting and informative especially around how many staff there are working across the 3 bases.  It was noted that other patients may not know this and would find the notes informative and interesting.  It was suggested to have a folder in all 3 waiting areas with notes of the PRG meetings for patients to read, however they would need to be anonymous therefore peoples names and emails to be removed.  
Practice update
AM shared with the group that across all 3 sites there was a new facility in place that as well as the call board that displays patient’s names, when being called for their appointment the system was now able to call for patients by voice over.  Therefore patients who are visually impaired also would be able to hear their names being called out by their GP whilst waiting for their appointment.  This new system started on 20.06.11
Reception staff are also aware of patients that need extra assistance and do also make the GP aware when a patient arrives.

The booking in system will is also going to be moved from its current position and will be moved opposite the reception.
Ideas around communication
KJ gave everyone a copy of a guide on deaf/blind alphabet

KJ to keep the group updated on the work he is involved in at the hospital

One member of the group commented about the missed appointments (also known as did not attend ‘DNA’), and asked if there could be anything done about this? The practice informed the group that they have just recently started displaying the numbers of missed appointments in the waiting area for patients to see.  And explained the patients who miss appointments do receive a courtesy letter to remind them they have missed an appointment.  
The practice is also updating all patients records to make sure they have the correct contact details.   There is a system in place to be able to send patients a text message and land line messages 24 hours before the appointment to remind patients.

The group were also made aware that patients can also make a double appointment if a longer consultation is needed.  If patients don’t do this this can have a knock on affect and will make the appointment system run behind, patients then end up waiting longer for their appointments.  The reception staff do also notify patients on arrival of their appointment that if the GP is running late, if a lengthy wait the patient is given the option to come back at a certain time to avoid the patient having to sit and wait in reception.
Future ideas for pieces of work 
Suggestions for pieces of work were

· Look at the practice booklet is it fit for purpose

· Themes for the display board i.e. sun care, stop smoking

· Ask the patients what they would like to see

There is a health events list that the group maybe interested in – bring to the next meeting

JD spoke about a new directed enhanced service (DES) that practices had signed up to and this could potentially be a piece of work that the practice and the patients could work on together.  
Roles and responsibilities 

As mentioned in actions from the last meeting there were only 2 patient members at the meeting.  It was agreed that roles and responsibilities would be looked at in future meetings when the group is fairly represented.

PRG Network
The Wakefield Patient Reference Group (PRG) Network aims to bring together PRG’s from across the Wakefield District.  
Representatives from each PRG will have access to a forum where they can share good practice, ideas and support each other.  

The network will be supported by the PCT with the agenda being set by the members of the group.  

Next meeting Wednesday 29th June at 10.00am to 11.30am at WRH
As there were only 2 patient representatives at the meeting and both couldn’t commit to attending the network.  It was agreed that JD would distribute the notes from the network at the next PRG meeting. 

AOB
JD explained to everyone about the National Association of Patient Participation (NAPP) organisation.  NAPP is an extremely useful organisation for resources etc for PRGs.  Suggestion made to the practice for the possibility of looking into the membership for the group.
N.A.P.P has over 30 years experience and expertise in promoting, supporting and developing Patient Participation Groups (PPGs) and has developed a full range of resources that can support practices and PCT’s in implementing this contractual Patient Participation requirement.
	Action Points
	
Who


	· Consider what roles and responsibilities the group needs and what roles and responsibilities individuals would like to take on
	All

	· Suggestions for future agenda items 
	All

	· Share notes from the network meeting 
	JD

	· Folder to made available across all 3 sites with notes of all PRG meetings 
	AM

	· Look into membership of NAPP for the PRG
	AM

	· Bring information of the DES to the next meeting
	JD

	· Bring the health events list to the next meeting
	JD


Date and time of next meeting

Thursday 21st July 2011 at 11am – 1pm at Greenview Medical Centre, Waggon Lane, Upton, Pontefract, WF9 1JS
